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Speaker BERGSTROM called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.


Speaker BERGSTROM:   Good afternoon.  Welcome to the June 2nd session of the Barnstable County Assembly of Delegates.  We will call the meeting to order and begin with a moment of silence to honor our troops who have died in the service to our country and all those serving our country in the Armed Forces.

Moment of Silence



Speaker BERGSTROM:  Thank you.



Now, please stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.                   

Pledge of Allegiance



Speaker BERGSTROM:  Thank you.



The Clerk will now call the roll.

Roll Call (94.52%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Charlotte Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Absent (5.48%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) and Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro) (Mr. Schilpp arrived at 4:44 p.m.)


Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, we have a quorum with 94.52 percent of the Delegates present.

Committee of the Whole



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



I will now need a motion to approve the Calendar of Business.



Deputy Speaker KEYES:   I would move to approve the Calendar of Business as presented.



Ms. KING:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  If there is no further discussion, all those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed?



Okay.  We will now move on to the approval of the journal of May 19, 2010.  You all had a copy of that sent to you.  Are there any additions or corrections?



Hearing none?



Deputy Speaker KEYES:   Mr. Speaker, I would move to approve the journal of May 19, 2010 as presented.



Ms. KING:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded.  All those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed?

Communications from the Board of Regional Commissioners



Speaker BERGSTROM:  Okay.  Now we move on to our favorite part of the meeting – Communications from the Board of Regional Commissioners.

Enactment of the FY 2011 County Budget



Commissioner FLYNN:   Good afternoon, all.  I’m going to be very brief today because I know that you have a lot of business to attend to with the Charter Commission recommendations so I have about four things to mention.



In the order of importance, I will tell you that last week the Commissioners executed the budget and there was no deliberation and we’re very grateful to all of you for working with us on that and I think that we’ve produced a good budget that will help us accomplish what we need to accomplish in the coming year.

Septic Loan Program Execution



Commissioner FLYNN:  Today we executed the loan documents for the $3 million dollar Septic Loan Program that was approved at a previous meeting.  That takes us to the $20 million dollar range and next year we’ll be coming back for more Septic Loan initiatives as well because the program has just become so effective.

Cooperative Extension – Annual Tour



Commissioner FLYNN:  Now for the fun part – on August 11th, the Cooperative Extension is having its annual tour.  I know that some of you have been on that previously and we invite you again to come and take the tour on that day.  Bill Clark will be heading it up.  He’ll have transportation available.  We usually meet at the County farm.  It’s a great opportunity and I think this year we may be moving into the Falmouth area – the Upper Cape area, ending up at the Coonamessett Farm.  So we encourage you to come.

Regional Commissioners Meeting at Nauset Beach, Orleans, MA



Commissioner FLYNN:  On August 18th, which is the gazebo meeting down at Nauset, the Commissioners will be holding their meeting on that day at the gazebo as well.



Commissioner LYONS:   So we want lunch and dinner.



(Laughter)



Commissioner FLYNN:   That is our summer schedule through August.



Yes, Mr. Doherty?



Commissioner DOHERTY:   I just wanted to mention that several of us served with Nancy Caffyn when she was a member of the Assembly and I just wanted to mention that I was saddened to read this morning about her passing.



Commissioner LYONS:   And I have nothing to add.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Do any of the Delegates have any questions for the Commissioners?



Yes, Mr. Ohman?



Mr. OHMAN:   Seeing that it is now June 2nd, what is your latest read from the Registry of Deeds on the deeds tax revenue?



Commissioner LYONS:   We can tell you that at your next meeting.  We don’t have an update with us today.



Speaker BERGSTROM: Is there anything else from the Assembly for the Commissioners?



It’s a quiet bunch today.



Thank you very much and we’ll see you again in a couple of weeks.

Communications from Public Officials/Members of the Public



Speaker BERGSTROM:  Now do we have any Communications from Public Officials?



Do we have any Communications from Members of the Public?

Assembly Convenes



Speaker BERGSTROM:  Hearing none, I will now convene the Assembly and we will vote on a series of Ordinances coming originally from the Charter Review Commission.  I have a report from the Government Regulations Committee.  We’re going to have to vote on each one of these Ordinances individually.

Proposed Ordinance 10-06:  To amend 89-1 regarding legal holidays falling on the first or third Wednesday of the month, regular meeting days of the Assembly of Delegates.



Speaker BERGSTROM:  We’ll begin with Proposed Ordinance 10-06.  Proposed Ordinance 10-06 – I’m speaking now as Chairman of the Government Regulations Committee – Proposed Ordinance 10-06 is not a Charter change.  It only requires a majority vote of the Delegates present.



I will read Proposed Ordinance 10-06:  To amend Ordinance 89-1 regarding legal holidays falling on the first or third Wednesday of the month, regular meeting days of the Assembly of Delegates.



Does anyone have any questions on Proposed Ordinance 10-06?



Teresa?



Ms. MARTIN:   I move that the Assembly of Delegates adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-06.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Do I hear a second on that?



Mr. CAKOUNES:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:  It has been moved and seconded.  Is there any further discussion?



Hearing none, all those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed?

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a voice vote with 94.52% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-06: To amend Ordinance 89-1 regarding legal holidays falling on the first or third Wednesday of the month, regular meeting days of the Assembly of Delegates.
Proposed Ordinance 10-07:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter to change the date for organization to no later than the 15th of January.



Speaker BERGSTROM:  We’ll now move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-07:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter to change the date for organization to no later than the 15th of January.



You will notice that now it is supposed to be within a couple of days.  This requires 66.66 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”



The Standing Committee on Government Regulations recommends that the Assembly of Delegates vote to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-07.



Do I have a motion on that?



Ms. STRIEBEL:   I would move that we move Proposed Ordinance 10-07 to the full Assembly for a vote.



Ms. KING:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   So it’s on the table now.  We’re voting on 10-07.



Diane?



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, for clarification purposes, Delegate Striebel was that motion to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-07?



Ms. STRIEBEL:  It was.

Ms. THOMPSON:  Mr. Speaker, also, on the Charter changes, if we could have a roll-call vote, please, because we need an exact percentage not a simple majority.  So I really would like to have each Delegate on the record and then add it up to make sure that we do make the two-thirds of total membership requirement.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  The Clerk will then call the roll, please.

Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-07: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter to change the date for organization to no later than the 15th of January.
Voting Yes (94.52%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (5.48%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) and Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro)



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 10-07 passes with 94.52 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 94.52% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-07: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter to change the date for organization to no later than the 15th of January.
Proposed Ordinance 10-08:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter dealing with Assembly of Delegates, Quorum.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



Now we move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-08:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter dealing with Assembly of Delegates, Quorum.



Teresa, do you have an amendment on this?



Ms. MARTIN:   Yes.



Ms. THOMPSON:   First we need a motion.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   First you have to make a main motion.



Ms. MARTIN:   I move to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-08.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Do I have a second?



Ms. KING:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded.



Okay, now you’re back, Teresa.

Motion to amend Proposed Ordinance 10-08:  By deleting “Should it be determined that a future meeting will not be represented by a quorum of Delegates the meeting may be canceled.”  and replaced with “The Speaker is authorized to determine that a scheduled meeting is canceled upon ascertaining that there will not be a quorum of Delegates present.”



Ms. MARTIN:   I move to amend Proposed Ordinance 10-08.  Do you want me to say it?



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Attorney Bob Troy suggested that the Committee amend the proposed ordinance to include language regarding who is going to make the determination that there won’t be a quorum; so there has to be a specific person.



Ms. THOMPSON:   It should be read.  Teresa has the exact language.



Ms. MARTIN:   It was to delete “Should it be determined that a future meeting will not be represented by a quorum of Delegates the meeting may be canceled.”  And the proposed language instead is “The Speaker is authorized to determine that a scheduled meeting is canceled upon ascertaining that there will not be a quorum of Delegates present.”



Mr. CAKOUNES:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded.  Is there any discussion on the amendment?



Hearing none, do we need a roll call?



Ms. THOMPSON:   I would ask that there be a roll call vote on each ordinance dealing with changes to the Charter. I’m not sure on each Ordinance – just to make it clear that we have the percentages needed I believe we need a roll call vote.

Roll Call Vote on Motion to amend Proposed Ordinance 10-08: By deleting “Should it be determined that a future meeting will not be represented by a quorum of Delegates the meeting may be canceled.”  and adding “The Speaker is authorized to determine that a scheduled meeting is canceled upon ascertaining that there will not be a quorum of Delegates present.”
Voting Yes (94.52%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (5.48%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) and Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro)



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, the proposed amendment passes with 94.52 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 94.52% voting yes; VOTED: to amend Proposed Ordinance 10-08: By deleting “Should it be determined that a future meeting will not be represented by a quorum of Delegates the meeting may be canceled.”  and adding “The Speaker is authorized to determine that a scheduled meeting is canceled upon ascertaining that there will not be a quorum of Delegates present.”


Speaker BERGSTROM:   We now move on to the main motion, which is still on the table.  Is there any further discussion on the main motion, as amended?



Hearing none, we’ll take a roll-call vote.

Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-08, as amended: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter dealing with Assembly of Delegates, Quorum.
Voting Yes (94.52%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (5.48%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) and Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro)



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 10-08, as amended, passes with 94.52 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 94.52% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-08, as amended: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter dealing with Assembly of Delegates, Quorum.

Proposed Ordinance 10-09:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting the residency requirement in the Charter for the Administrator.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



We now move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-09.  This has to do with the residential requirement for the County Administrator.  The Standing Committee on Government Regulations by a 3 to 2 vote recommends that the Assembly of Delegates vote to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-09, which would take the residency requirement out of the Charter and leave it in the hands of the Commissioners.  Do we have any questions on this?



Ms. THOMPSON:   We need a motion.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   We need a motion first.



Ms. STRIEBEL:   Mr. Speaker, I move Proposed Ordinance 10-09 be presented to the Assembly for a full vote.



Ms. TAYLOR:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded.  Now it’s on the table.  Do we have any questions on this?



Ms. THOMPSON:   If I may?



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.



Ms. THOMPSON:   Delegate Striebel, your motion said for a full vote.  You are recommending that it be adopted?



Ms. STRIEBEL:   Yes.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Leo?



Mr. CAKOUNES:   I just want to comment on this that what we’re voting to do here is just to take the language out of the Charter.  We’re in no way voting to delete the residency requirement.  The Charter committee felt that it was better served in the Personnel bylaw and it was not necessary to be here in the Charter.  It can certainly be voted on as an Ordinance through us having been put into the Personnel bylaw.  We’re just moving the requirement from the Charter itself.



Thank you.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Are there anymore questions on that?  I’ll call for a vote.



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, may I say one thing on this proposed ordinance?



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.



Ms. THOMPSON:   It was in the report but I thought I would just point out that at the public hearing, Attorney Troy noted that this requirement is also in the Administrative Code so therefore a vote to adopt this Ordinance would take it out of the Charter.  But if you also wanted to take it out of the Administrative Code, a separate proposed ordinance would have to be presented and adopted for that purpose as well; or you may not want to take it out of the Administrative Code.  But just to make it clear, it’s in both documents in case you hadn’t read the report.



Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   John?



Mr. OHMAN:   So it is still in force – even if this passes, still is in force a residency requirement for the County Administrator?



Ms. THOMPSON:   Correct.  It would still be in the Administrative Code.  It would take a separate ordinance to remove it.  The Administrative Code is an Ordinance so the Assembly could amend that, and obviously another Ordinance would have to be submitted.  It would take a separate action by the Assembly.



Mr. OHMAN:   May I have a follow-up, Mr. Speaker?



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.



Mr. OHMAN:   So what is the intent – if I might ask – of the Charter Review Committee?  Is the intent to remove the residency requirement or to remove it simply from the Charter itself?



Speaker BERGSTROM:   I’m going to have to go to Teresa for that because Fred’s not here so she’s the point person on the Charter Review Committee.



Teresa?



Ms. MARTIN:   It’s to clean up the Charter – to make what was in there most appropriate for the Charter.  As you’ll see in the next two Ordinances, it is to take things out that better belong someplace else out and put them where they belong.  The proposed ordinances are to make the Charter as clean as possible – not to debate residency yes or no.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes, Dick?



Mr. ANDERSON:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



I voted against this and the reason that I voted against this is because I don’t think that anybody that is governing the County of Barnstable should live in Bristol County, or Suffolk County or whatever.  But if you take it out of the Charter, are we not giving them the right to waive it?  Can the County Commissioners waive a rule in the Administrative Code?  In the Charter, I don’t believe you are supposed to be able to waive rules such as this.



Speaker BERGSTROM:  Just to answer that, that issue was brought up during the deliberations of the Charter Review Committee and also the Government Regulations Committee.  As a practical matter – that’s a good question – can anyone waive a condition of the Charter?  As a practical matter, it has been waived currently.



Diane has some more information on that I guess, and we also have Attorney Troy here.



Ms. THOMPSON:   I would just like to read the language that’s being proposed to be removed.



“The Administrator need not be a resident of Barnstable County at the time of appointment to the office but, the Administrator shall establish a residence in the County within a reasonable time.”



The second part is what you’re talking about.  “The Regional Commissioners may waive the residency requirement for good cause for a period not to exceed two years.”  In the case of our current County Administrator, that waiver was put in place by the County Commissioners many years ago and after the two-year period the issue was put before the Assembly of Delegates in the form of an Ordinance and the Assembly voted to waive that permanently.  But that’s the process that’s currently in the Charter and that has taken place in the past.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes, Tom?



Deputy Speaker KEYES:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



Just for clarity, we’ve had a lot of discussions on this matter here at the Assembly and if I remember correctly, we were discussing the merits of whether we should have a residency requirement or not.  I’m hearing now that it’s about cleaning up the Charter and leaving it in the Administrative Code.  I don’t remember those discussions happening with this body and I believe the intent of the Charter Committee – and please correct me if I’m misstating here – was to remove that requirement from the Charter.  But still leave it in as a requirement somewhere else in another document did not happen at the discussions that we had here.



So the question from my colleague over there what was the intent, I think still needs to be discovered a little bit because I’m getting some mixed messages as to whether this was simply a matter of housekeeping to keep the Charter clean or whether this was to remove it because there was some heated discussions and debate on this matter whether residency was a requirement or not.  So I think that there’s some confusion here and I’m not sure that we’re all on the same page.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Teresa, do you want to handle that?



Ms. MARTIN:   I’m one person on the Charter Review Committee and I can tell you that my goal is to clean up the Charter.  I don’t think the discussion of residency belongs in the Charter.  I think it’s a personnel or administrative issue and that’s where it should be dealt with and it shouldn’t be part of the Charter.  So my intent was clean it up, put things where they belong, and then deal with them where they belong.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Julie, did you have your hand up?



Ms. TAYLOR:   I agree with Teresa completely.  I think we can certainly decide whether we want to bring forward another Ordinance if people really want nothing about the Administrator residency to be written in anywhere.  But I certainly agree that the current situation is a little bit ambiguous and has been for some time and it makes more sense to get it out of the Charter where I agree that it doesn’t belong and then if people have strong views about it to debate it in the Administrative Code through another Ordinance.  But I would support this.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   I see that there are other hands up but I see Attorney Troy has approached the microphone.



Ms. STRIEBEL:   Mr. Speaker, I would move that we suspend the rules so that Attorney Troy may speak.



Mr. PILCHER:   Second it.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded.  All those in favor of suspending the rules say “aye.”  Opposed?



You’re on.



Mr. TROY:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker and members of the Assembly.



Just a point of clarification – this particular amendment to the Charter does nothing to change the residency requirement.  If it passes, the residency requirement remains exactly as it is today.  I was present with the Charter Review Commission and I think it’s fair to say that I think that the dialogue reflected the concern of whether or not this type of specific language belonged in a document such as a Charter, which is equivalent to a Constitution, or some more important type of Code.



Therefore, for point of clarification, if this passes, what you’re doing is you are removing it from the Charter.  You then have the flexibility, through an amendment to the Administrative Code, which you do through the Ordinance procedure, to make whatever ruling you want.  But if you don’t take it out of the Charter, you’re not going to have that flexibility; you’re going to be bound, because as you know the Charter – and I think this has been observed – the Charter provisions are paramount and unless you amend the Charter, you can do nothing about it.  But if this does pass the Assembly, the only effect is that it will take the requirement out of the Charter but leave it in the Administrative Code.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



Tom?



Deputy Speaker KEYES:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



Whether this should be in the Charter or not is really not in question.  I’ve been privy or been attending the discussions regarding this matter, as well as the Selectmen and Councilors’ Association meeting, where it was also discussed.  It wasn’t discussed that we’re going to clean up the Charter and leave it in the Administrative Code.  It was discussed on the merit of whether the Administrator should be a resident or not.  Never in any of those discussions was it that we wanted to just remove it from one document and leave it in the other.  We’ve had those discussions here.  We’ve had those discussions with the public at the Selectmen & Councilors’ Association meeting and it was on the merits of – not the clean up of.  So this is a completely different discussion.



I agree with taking it out of the Charter and putting it in the Administrative Code, but I want to go back to intent.  The intent of the discussions that came before this body or came before the Selectmen & Councilors’ Association was on the merits of the residency requirement and should be removed.



So we’ve got two different things going on here; one I can agree with, which is what this amendment says.  The problem becomes we’ve had multi-discussions leading up to this point which wasn’t about just cleaning up the Charter.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Tom, I just want to say as a member of the Charter Review Commission, I remember having discussions.  My approach – and I think some of the approaches of the other members on the Charter Review Commission – was that the Charter should deal with the structure of County government and the official relationship between the various branches, and so on, and that the further we got away from that into things that could be dealt with in other ways, the more it was beholden to keep the Charter in a sort of minimalist approach to it.  What are the relationships between the various branches of County government?  What are the responsibilities, and so on?  And not add a lot of saying we’ve got to do this and we’ve got to do that.  We’ve got to have so on and so forth.  



So I think we did discuss whether or not it belonged in the Charter, not just substantive.



Julie?



Ms. TAYLOR:   I was going to say that I personally would like to request Diane draft an Ordinance to amend to change the Administrative Code, in the relatively near future because that’s what I would prefer.  But that would be debated separately and we could then hash out whether we really wanted the Administrator to live here or not.  But for now I think we should just vote this and then we could have a further discussion at a later time.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Leo?



Mr. CAKOUNES:   As I said in my opening statement, I am a member of the Charter Review Committee and I remember myself, personally, at least on three occasions stating when this particular Ordinance was being debated, or amendment was being debated, to stop talking about whether we need to have this restriction or this requirement put on our Administrator or not – that’s not what we’re debating.  What we’re debating is whether it should be in the Charter or not.



I believe when it was the Government Regulations Committee that had the subcommittee hearing at that table right there, and I was sitting right here in this seat, and they must have discussed this for at least 40 minutes before I finally got recognized and I said, you know you people are arguing about something that is irrelevant.  We’re not discussing whether we should or shouldn’t have the residency requirement.  What we’re discussing is should it be in the Charter or not.  With that, again, I support that it should not be in the Charter, and I think that if we want to discuss this further maybe we can look at the Administrative Code.  But at this point, I really don’t believe that it belongs in the Charter.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Do we have anymore discussion on this?



Hearing none, we’ll take a vote.

Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-09: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting the residency requirement in the Charter for the Administrator.
Voting Yes (83.92%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (10.60%): George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown) and Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich)
Absent (5.48%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) and Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro)



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 10-09 passes with 83.92 percent of the Delegates voting “yes” and 10.60 percent of the Delegates voting “no.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 83.92% voting yes and 10.60% voting no; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-09: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting the residency requirement in the Charter for the Administrator.
Proposed Ordinance 10-10:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with the temporary absence of the Administrator.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



We will now move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-10:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with the temporary absence of the Administrator.



Under the current Charter, the Administrator names his replacement when he’s going to be absent.  It was decided by the Charter Review Committee that the County Commissioners should appoint the Administrator’s replacement.  The Standing Committee on Government Regulations believes that more information or work was needed on this proposal and recommends that it not be adopted at this time.



So first we need a motion put on the table if anybody is interested?



Mr. OHMAN:   So move.



Ms. TAYLOR:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded to put it on the table.



Teresa, do you have any idea how the Charter Committee recommended on this?



Ms. MARTIN:   I think that the Charter Committee agreed with the Standing Committee that it not be adopted at this time so that more work could be put into it.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Do we all understand that?  It has to do with who would replace the Administrator in the case of the Administrator’s absence.



Ms. MARTIN:   There was much discussion over whether it was short term or long term.  There ended up being a whole tangle of additional issues as we started to follow it down the rabbit hole and so the standing committee decided it really needed to be talked about more.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It was one of those instances where we thought we had a handle on this and we all seemed fine and we were all in concert but at the last minute some issues were brought up that we realized probably weren’t anticipated that said what regards a temporary absence, and so on.



Julie?



Ms. TAYLOR:   But given that the Commissioners appoint the Administrator in the first place, I don’t see who else would get into the picture.  So it seems to me reasonable that whether it is a short-term or a long-term absence that it would be best if they did have that power.  I can’t really see what the alternative would be other than what the existing is and I think it’s more suitable that the Commissioners be the appointing power in every instance.  I would just as soon vote for it.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   That was brought up and that was the sentiment, I think, of the majority of the members of the Charter Review Commission.  The only difference was that in other administrative organizations, for instance in town organizations when the town manager is gone, he or she appoints a temporary replacement.  I don’t know if that’s true in all towns but it’s certainly true in Chatham.  I don’t know if it’s true in Barnstable.



So it’s inconsistent with town government but that doesn’t necessarily mean that since – it’s just how we would do things.  So that really began the downward slide on this Ordinance.



Does anybody else have any comments on this?



We have a motion to adopt?



Ms. THOMPSON:   No, Mr. Speaker.  It was only put on the table.



Ms. TAYLOR:   All right.  I’ll move adoption.



Mr. PILCHER:   Second.   



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  Is there any further discussion?  Do we understand now what we’re voting on?



Attorney Troy, we’re still under the rule of suspension.



Mr. TROY:   Once again, there’s a conflict between this particular provision and the Administrative Code.  The point that I was making before is that when you try to deal with these types of issues, it’s a 2-tier process – one is the Charter and the other is the Administrative Code.



The Administrative Code, which is a reflection of the Ordinances that you have passed, already has a provision that answers this question and it says “When the County Administrator is not able to perform his duties, the Assistant County Administrator fills in and takes that position.”  That’s in the Administrative Code currently.



So to the extent that you act on this, it’s going to create – which is completely within your discretion – it’s going to create a conflict between this particular provision in the Administrative Code and you’re going to have to adopt another Ordinance to amend the Administrative Code.



Mr. CAKOUNES:   So you’re recommending not passing this Ordinance?



Mr. TROY:   I’m not recommending anything.  I’m just pointing out that there’s a conflict between the two, so it’s a 2-tier process.  If you decide you want this to pass, then you need to amend the Administrative Code and remove those responsibilities from the Assistant County Administrator.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Teresa?



Ms. MARTIN:   Isn’t that already in conflict since here it says the Administrator names the person in the Administrative Code as a specific role, so it is already saying two different things? 



Mr. TROY:   It is.



Ms. TAYLOR:   So we need a change.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Paul?



Mr. PILCHER:   I guess I’m confused as to what it is that we’re voting on because as I read it, it says we’re going to delete the language dealing with the temporary absence of the Administrator and it doesn’t seem to me that there’s any additional language that’s going to be added.



Ms. TAYLOR:   The Administrative Code would govern.



Mr. PILCHER:   So if the Administrative Code would then govern then there would be no inconsistency?



Mr. TROY:   That’s correct.



Mr. PILCHER:   Thank you.



Ms. TAYLOR:   So again, Mr. Speaker, it seems to me that we are better to remove the inconsistency by voting this out of the Charter and then we can – again, I would request that Diane draft an Ordinance that would change it to be the Commissioners and then we can debate whether is that what we want or not what we want, but right now we have a problem and so we should vote “yes” on this and then decide what we want the answer to be later.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Are there any other comments on this?



Tom?



Deputy Speaker KEYES:   I agree with my colleague from Falmouth.  I think we should vote “yes” and then just leave the Administrative Code alone – the Assistant County Administrator takes over, as what happens now.  I think it just makes sense.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Tom?



Mr. LYNCH:   Does the language that we’re deleting say now that the County Commissioners would appoint or is that added through the Subcommittee decision?



Ms. THOMPSON:   This takes out language that says, “The Administrator shall by letter filed with the Board of Regional Commissioners, designate a qualified officer, department head or employee to exercise the powers and perform the duties of Administrator during a temporary absence of three or more consecutive days.”



The proposed ordinance suggests that that be deleted.



Mr. LYNCH:   It makes no reference to the County Commissioners making the appointment.



Ms. THOMPSON:   The next paragraph that remains intact states, “Any vacancy in the Office of Administrator shall be filled as soon as possible by the Board of Regional Commissioners.”



Ms. TAYLOR:   That’s something on a long-term basis.



Ms. THOMPSON:   That’s the next paragraph and no it isn’t necessarily.



Mr. LYNCH:   Thank you.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Do we understand that now?



Yes, Charlotte?



Ms. STRIEBEL:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



If I may, through you, I’d like to ask Attorney Troy a question.  In the notes that I have before me which came from the meeting of the committee when we were discussing this, you stated – or maybe it is stated incorrectly – that when the Charter was written, there wasn’t an Assistant County Administrator and you said that the Administrative Code – I’m sorry, it does include the language.  So it is in the Administrative Code.



Mr. TROY:   Yes, and I just looked at the notes.  In the Administrative Code, Ordinance 01-04 added the language that authorizes the Assistant County Administrator to perform these functions.



Ms. STRIEBEL:   Thank you.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   I’m probably going to vote against this.  You can go back and forth as to who should do what but to me the Administrator runs the County administration and if he or she is absent, the person who would take their place acts in their stead.  This is how I analyze it.  I know you can say that the Commissioners essentially are the appointing authority but I think that once an Administrator is in place if there’s a temporary absence then he or she should be able to name someone to act on their behalf.  I don’t think it’s going to make a dime’s worth of difference one way or another but I think to me it’s consistent with how a Charter goes.  So that’s my feeling on it.



Leo?



Mr. CAKOUNES:   I agree with your right to think that way.  That’s why I’m going to support that this be taken out of the Charter and then if someone wants to bring forward an Ordinance we can change the Administrative Code.  It can be done three years after I’m gone from here by the next Assembly.  To have this stringent language in the Charter goes back to my argument on the last Ordinance.  I just don’t believe that it should be there.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   John?



Mr. OHMAN:   Mr. Speaker, with all due respect, I think Mr. Cakounes is correct.  All this does is take the ambiguous and conflicting language out of the Charter and places it in a correct order – albeit it maybe not be the correct answer – within the Administrative Code.  So I would highly recommend that we vote “yes” on this and take it out of the Charter and then argue whether or not we should change it in the Administrative Cod at a later date.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Because of my great respect for your opinion, John, I think I’ll do that and I’ll be voting “yes” – not that that’s going to make a difference.



Mr. OHMAN:   What matters is that two-thirds requirement.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Do we have any further comment on this?



Okay.  We’ll take a vote.

Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-10: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with the temporary absence of the Administrator.
Voting Yes (95.46%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (4.54%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) 



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 10-10 passes with 95.46 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 95.46% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-10: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with the temporary absence of the Administrator.
Proposed Ordinance 10-11:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting Sections 9-7, 9-8, 9A-1 and 9B-1 dealing with Personnel issues.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



We now move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-11:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting Sections 9-7, 9-8, 9A-1 and 9B-1 dealing with Personnel issues.



First, do we have a recommendation on this from the Charter Review Commission?



Ms. MARTIN:   The Charter Review Commission is in favor of this and I move that Proposed Ordinance 10-11 be adopted.



Ms. TAYLOR:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.



The Standing Committee on Government Regulations recommends the Assembly of Delegates vote to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-11.



Do we understand that this is just simply taking Personnel policies out of the Charter and putting them in the Personnel bylaws.



If there is no further comment, we’ll take a vote on this.

Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-11: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting Sections 9-7, 9-8, 9A-1 and 9B-1 dealing with Personnel issues.
Voting Yes (95.46%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (4.54%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) 



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 10-11 passes with 95.46 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 95.46% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-11: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting Sections 9-7, 9-8, 9A-1 and 9B-1 dealing with Personnel issues.
Proposed Ordinance 10-12:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with transitional components of legislation never enacted.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  We will now move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-12:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with transitional components of legislation never enacted.



I’m going to ask Attorney Troy – just because this was an issue and I want a brief explanation given to the rest of the Delegates – this has to do with provisions that were put into the Charter but were not relevant because the Charter was never adopted by the Assembly.  Do you know where we are?



Mr. TROY:   Yes.  I was just actually reading the report.  Some provisions of the Charter require – in addition to action by the Assembly – require legislative action and unless there is legislative action they, in effect, do not become final.  In this particular case, these Ordinances were ones which required legislative action that never took place and therefore they, in effect, became nullified.  And therefore, as a housekeeping matter, it was thought that they should be moved to be deleted.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   So in other words, they’re just basically occupying space now in the Charter and the Standing Committee on Government Regulations recommends that the Assembly of Delegates vote to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-12.  I’ll need a motion from someone else though.



Ms. MARTIN:   I move that the Assembly of Delegates vote to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-12.



Mr. CAKOUNES:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  Is there any further discussion?  If none, then we’ll take a vote on this.
Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-12: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with transitional components of legislation never enacted.
Voting Yes (95.46%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (4.54%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) 



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 10-12 passes with 95.46 percent of the Delegates voting “yes.”

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 95.46% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-12: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with transitional components of legislation never enacted.
Proposed Ordinance 10-13:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with contingency components of legislation never enacted.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



We now move on to Proposed Ordinance 10-13:  To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with contingency components of legislation never enacted.  This is very similar to 10-12.  It simply deals with language in the Charter that’s not relevant because of the failure of the Legislature to adopt.  So I think you all understand that.



We need a motion.



Ms. MARTIN:   I move that the Assembly of Delegates vote to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-13.



Mr. CAKOUNES:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  If there is no further comment, the Clerk will call the roll. 

Roll Call Vote on Proposed Ordinance 10-13: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with contingency components of legislation never enacted.
Voting Yes (95.46%): Richard Anderson (8.43% - Bourne), Ronald Bergstrom (2.98% - Chatham), George Bryant (1.54% - Provincetown), Leo Cakounes (5.57% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.85% - Orleans), Thomas Keyes (9.06% - Sandwich), Marcia King (5.83% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (21.52% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.45% - Eastham), John Ohman (7.19% - Dennis), Paul Pilcher (1.24% - Wellfleet), Fred Schilpp (0.94 – Truro), Charlotte  B. Striebel (11.16% - Yarmouth), and Julia C. Taylor (14.70% - Falmouth)

Voting No (0.00%): 
Absent (4.54%): Anthony Scalese (4.54% - Brewster) 



Ms. THOMPSON:   By a vote of 95.46 percent of the Delegates voting “yes,” Proposed Ordinance 10-13 passes.

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 95.46% voting yes; VOTED: to adopt Proposed Ordinance 10-13: To revise and amend the Home Rule Charter by deleting language dealing with contingency components of legislation never enacted.
Reports of Committees



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.  That pretty much ends our session with the Charter Review proposals.



Are there any Reports of Committees?

Charter Amendment Clarification



Ms. THOMPSON:   Mr. Speaker, while Attorney Troy is here and while the Delegates have all of the Charter information fresh in their minds, and because there has been discussion about amending the Administrative Code, I would like to discuss the next steps.   I want to make sure that the process that I have in mind – and what’s been done in the past on Charter amendments like this – is correct.



It is my understanding that a  proposed ordinance to amend the Administrative Code would not be warranted until after the voters in Barnstable County vote favorably on the changes in November.  The process in the past – I’ll explain that to Attorney Troy and ask that he tell me if it has been correct – the process in the past has been that when an Ordinance has been voted to change the Charter, then it goes on a ballot.  Attorney Troy in the past has always helped me draft the ballot question,  making sure that we get all of this information to the state in time.



Once the information has been favorably voted by the voters, then – in the past – that has been the time when we have amended the Administrative Code so that it is consistent with the Charter.  That’s the process that has taken place in the past.  I don’t think we would submit a proposed ordinance to amend the Administrative Code at this time.  I was asked by one of the Delegates to do that, draft proposed ordinances that would amend the Administrative Code, so I just figured that while we’re talking about this that I’d make sure that the process is correct and that we would wait until after November.



Mr. TROY:   I think what you’re saying is that the amendments which you have voted now to be effectuated in the Charter will actually not become valid until such time as the voters approve it, so to that extent, the Charter is going to remain as is without the action that you’ve taken until election day.  So to that extent it might be a good idea to see whether or not those Charter amendments are approved before you do anything with respect to Ordinances only because you don’t want to create a further complication that if you amend the Administrative Code and then find out that the voters – I know it sounds far-fetched – but the voters did not approve the Charter amendments because then you would have to go back and you would have to take a second act to adopt an Ordinance to align the Administrative Code back with the Charter.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Julie?



Ms. TAYLOR:   Yes, that does seem to make sense.  So I would like to have in the tickler file that if this passes we deal once more with the Administrator’s residency in the Administrative Code and the question of how a replacement would be dealt with in the Administrator’s absence.  So just put that in your mind for later after the election.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   There is existing language right now in the Administrative Code that deals with those things so amending the Administrative Code would have to come from somebody who wanted to change that.



Ms. TAYLOR:   I would be interested in that.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Are there any Reports from Committees?



Yes, Mr. Ohman?

Standing Committee on Finance



Mr. OHMAN:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



At 3:45 today on June 2nd, the Finance Committee held a public hearing on Proposed Ordinance 10-18:  To add to the County’s operating budget for Fiscal Year 2010, by appropriating from the Dredge Fund as a supplemental appropriation Dredge Program Salaries in the amount of $21,450, and that would be derived from the FY 2010 Dredge Program revenues.



We met and had a brief discussion about it.  Essentially we’re bringing money to the Dredge for two additional projects – one in Dennis and one in Mashpee – and those funds will be recouped through the billing process and made whole in the near future.  It’s a paper procedure.  We voted 4-0 to bring that before the full Assembly.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Dick, do you have a report?

Standing Committee on Public Services



Mr. ANDERSON:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.



At 3:00 o’clock – or a little bit after 3:00 – Public Services held a public hearing on the CMED Board of Trustees Ordinance that we’re going to have before us the next time we meet on the 16th, I’m hoping.



Ms. THOMPSON:   Yes.



Mr. ANDERSON:   We had a very good discussion.  We had representatives from the hospital.   The Fire Chiefs were here.  All three Commissioners were here.  Quite a few people from the public spoke in favor of this.  It seems like Barnstable County seems to be almost like a breeding area, I guess.  They start something out here and if it works, they give it to the rest of the country.  The EMTs were started here so now it goes to the rest of the country – the training and all that stuff.



But the main thing was that the Sheriff is going to say that I’m not sure if I can afford to do this, so we needed to find a way of getting some money from somewhere.  The County Commissioners and a whole bunch of other people got together up at the Senate President’s Office awhile ago and the County Commissioners and Mark crafted this Ordinance for us.  Part of this Ordinance was crafted by them and part of it was crafted by us down here.



You’re all going to get a copy of the minutes.  I’m not too good at explaining it, but you’ll get the minutes when Diane gets them typed out and sent out.  But at the end of the hearing it was voted unanimously to send this along for your support on the 16th.  That’s Ordinance 10-05.  That’s it.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   And we’ll be seeing that, Diane?



Ms. THOMPSON:   Yes, I will be sending out a report in two weeks.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Thank you.



Do we have any other reports?



John?

Standing Committee on Finance – Auditor Meeting



Mr. OHMAN:   I have one additional report, Mr. Speaker.



The Finance Committee met at 2:00 o’clock today to review the auditor’s report, the management letter and the general ledger.  It was a very long and pleasant conversation with the auditors.  They think that we have tremendous internal controls in the County – much better than they see in other forms of municipal government.  It’s Sullivan & Rogers Company and they do a lot of municipal work.  They praised us on how many internal controls we have and what good shape the County is in.  For example, we have 14.1 percent of our unreserved fund balance currently so we can fund, with just what we have here, essentially two months’ worth of our entire cost of the County without dipping into any Reserves.  They also noted that we have $2.4 million dollars in unreserved balance with no restriction.



They, again, had many, many things to say.  The one issue that we have to think about is GASB 45, which I know we’ve talked about in many forms.  We – as every municipal government has – have been paying as you go as far as retirement and health benefits, and what they’re saying is that we have to start thinking about how we’re going to find a more accurate actuarial methodology of making sure that we can fund our retirement benefits for our current employees.  That was the only thing, but even within that structure we’re well within our means going forward.



The next thing – and this feathered back into the Charter Review Committee – we asked some fairly-pointed questions about the fact that we have a County Administrator that doubles as the Finance Director, and they have indicated that we’re well within norm for general accounting practices by having Mark Zielinski doing both of those jobs.  We have internal checks and balances with the Assistant Treasurer and the Assistant County Administrator that indicates that we have an excellent checks-and-balance system within the County and he did not recommend that we go to the additional expense of breaking those two up with two different people at an additional expense.



In a synopsis, that’s about it.  I mean I could go on for an hour but basically everything there was good news for the County and well above what they expect to see in most municipal counties.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



Yes, George?

Standing Committee on Health and Human Services



Mr. BRYANT:   The Human Services Advisory group met last Thursday at the Transportation Center and Warren Smith presented a study – Cape Cod Residents and Other Residents in the 21st Century.



Warren is now retired from the County but he works on a part-time basis, and we should really have him in here to discuss this and an earlier report, The Human Condition.  There were about 27 human service services there.  Usually there are anywhere between 20 and 30.



I’ll give you a recap of Warren’s report.  “I surveyed 10,000 residents and 4,000 households in towns.  The Cape will add 50,000 age 55-plus baby-boomers.  People in the next decade know that 55,000 baby-boomers are here today.  Eighteen thousand, or 20 percent, of the age 55-plus residents are severely needy.”  So that’s the story.



Everybody gets older, of course.  There’s no going backwards.  The Cape has an enormous number of seniors – far more than most areas.  The Cape has the oldest population of 60-plus in Massachusetts and New England – second only to Florida on the Atlantic seaboard.  We have the 22nd oldest community of 713 counties, and presumably it will continue that way as long as the Cape is an attractive place to retire.



There are a couple of little cartoons in it.  We have a woman that can’t see very well in her car ordering a cheeseburger, large fries and a black coffee from a U.S. Mailbox – and I’m sure that that happens.



So we have to get ready for it.  Seniors need a lot of services.  CMED, which we discussed today, is only a part of it.  So fasten your seatbelts folks.  It’s all to come.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   If we all just stop aging, we could probably solve that problem.  I’ll certainly will do my part. 



(Laughter)



Mr. BRYANT:   Yes.  We should try to get Warren in here.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   If there are no more Reports of Committees, do we have a Report from the Clerk?

Report from the Clerk



Ms. THOMPSON:   I think all I have today is I want to ask Delegates to do me a favor if you can.  All of the Ordinances that were passed two weeks ago – the Cape Cod Commission, the Regional Policy Plan – are here on the table and I’m wondering if you might deliver them to your Town Clerks.  They are huge so instead of mailing them it would save the County a lot of postage money if you could hand deliver the enacted ordinances.  If you can’t deliver it, or you’re concerned that it might sit in the back seat of your car – which might happen if it’s in my car – I’d rather have you not take it.  So please let me know if you can take it.  I would appreciate it.



I think that’s all I have for today.  Thank you.

Other Business



Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.



Do we have any Other Business to be brought before the Assembly?



Hearing none?



Ms. STRIBEL:   I move we adjourn.



Ms. KING:   Second.



Speaker BERGSTROM:   It has been moved and seconded.  All those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed.         

                    

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded and voted to adjourn the Assembly of Delegates meeting at 5:05 p.m.


Respectfully submitted by:








   




Diane C. Thompson, Clerk
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